North Carolina Department of Transportation

U-6024, Proposed Conversion of U.S. 401/N.C. 39 to a four-lane median divided roadway from Burke Boulevard to N.C. 56/N.C. 581 (Nash Street)
R-3608, Proposed Widening of U.S. 401/N.C. 39 to a four-lane median divided roadway from Nash Street to Main Street

Louisburg, Franklin County
Division 5
January 2020
Response to November 2019 Public Meeting Comments
A Public Meeting was held at the Jordan Student Center on Louisburg College’s campus in Louisburg on November 7, 2019 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  Provided below are the comments that were received and NCDOT’s response. 
Comment:  The flow of log trucks in and out of Toney Lumber will be hindered, potentially costing business and shutting down a mill that employees 70+ people.
Response:  NCDOT will consider design options that accommodate ingress/egress and tractor trailer operations at the Toney Lumber facility.
Comment:  Alternative 2 provides better LOS and deserves further consideration.  Roundabouts are too costly and complicated for drivers.
Response:  NCDOT is currently evaluating all alternatives and will consider cost, potential impacts to the human and natural environment, traffic operations, and safety in the project design.
Comment:  I don’t necessarily agree with adding lanes to the north section; they rarely decrease congestion.
Response:  The purpose of the project is to address congestion and delays, but also safety concerns.  A median divided roadway decreases conflict points and the potential for collisions.  The project is accommodating future traffic volumes out to the design year of 2040.
Comment:  We are no longer Community National Bank, we are Carter Bank and Trust.
Response:  Comment noted.
Comment:  Would like to speak to someone in person about the project.
Response:  NCDOT representatives will make every effort to contact those persons that have requested to talk individually about the project. 
Comment:  Need to make turn close to Hill St.; have to go too far to turn into shopping center.
Response:  Comment noted.  Turning movements, storage lengths for turn lanes, U-turn locations, and other design features are developed based on traffic models and analyses. 

Comment:  Look at installing an island along N.C. 56 at CVS to prohibit lefts into and out of this driveway.
Response:  NCDOT will consider the installation of an island at this location to more effectively prohibit left-turns into and out of the CVS driveway. 

Comment:  Please contact me about a SAFE access plan from my driveway in and out to the road.
Response:  NCDOT representatives will make every effort to contact those persons that wish to talk individually about the project, contingent upon the availability of adequate contact information.

Comment:  Fail to see the needs of the updates and think the updates will be detrimental to the businesses along the corridor.
Response:  One of the purposes of the project is to increase safety.  Safe access has been found to be beneficial for businesses along a corridor.  Please see Federal Highway Administration website for more information:  https://ops.fhwa.dot.gov/publications/amprimer/access_mgmt_primer.htm 
Comment:  This will hurt my business and the project is not needed.  Will I get compensated from DOT for this situation?
Response:  The project is needed to address congestion, delays, and safety concerns.  Once right-of-way plans are approved NCDOT will coordinate with property owners regarding just compensation for acquisition, easements, and/or property damages. 

Comment:  This is a waste of taxpayers’ money; traffic is not heavy enough to justify changes.  My finance company will probably have to relocate.
Response:  The project is designed to accommodate traffic volumes that are projected in the design year 2040.  Another important purpose of the project is to address safety concerns.  NCDOT will continue to look for ways to avoid and minimize potential project impacts during project development and design. 

Comment:  Bicycle lanes are a waste of money and they are not safe.
Response:  NCDOT is coordinating with the Town of Louisburg regarding the potential for different bicycle/pedestrian accommodations along the project corridor. 

Comment:  Strongly in favor of the project and the U.S. 401 widening to the south of Louisburg.  Want the 401 project to move faster.
Response:  Comment noted.
Comment:  Would like to speak with someone in person about the project.  Concerned with the impacts to property, driveway.  Very close to the existing road.
Response:  NCDOT representatives will make every effort to contact those persons that wish to talk individually about the project, contingent upon the availability of adequate contact information. 

Comment:  See Markup Map and Letter.  Request a northbound dedicated left-turn into Toney Lumber, a signalized southbound to northbound U-turn just south of Toney Lumber and to leave all current entrances to Toney Lumber open.
Response:  NCDOT will consider design options that accommodate ingress/egress and tractor trailer operations at the Toney Lumber facility. 

Comment:  Support the project overall, but extremely concerned about the property listed (418 N. Bickett Blvd) will be destroyed in the process.
Response:  Comment is noted.  NCDOT will continue to look for ways to avoid and minimize potential project impacts during project development and design.
Comment:  See Comment Letter. Request left overs at Golden Leaf Drive and Toney Lumber Company. Noted the planned subdivision for the Green Hill Golf Club that will affect the NC 401/NC 39 Intersection. Request coordination and help with constructing an access road from Cedar Street to Bickett Blvd. to serve event traffic at Louisburg College. Ensure direct access to the emergency room entrance at the Hospital. Request that the project be extended to the North of current project limits to the cemetery to address congestion and funeral traffic. Prefer multi use paths for bike and ped facilities as opposed to bike lanes.

Response:  Comments noted.  NCDOT will consider design options that accommodate ingress/egress and tractor trailer operations at the Toney Lumber facility and the warehouse to the south off Golden Leaf Drive.  The project will not preclude the Town’s ability to construct an access road to serve event traffic at Louisburg College.  NCDOT is coordinating with the Town on project limits and bicycle/pedestrian accommodations along the project corridor.
Comment:  Concerns with trucks making U-turn, would like a larger turning bulb.  Would like to leave existing driveway entrances for Ace and Toney Land Properties.

Response:  U-turn bulbs will be designed for tractor trailers where needed.  At least one driveway will remain for each parcel.  The number, and location, of driveways will be determined during final design.
Comment:  Owns 347 South Bickett Boulevard (Jaybird Car Wash/Richardson Oil).  Request to maintain at a minimum two driveways for entrance and exit of trucks.  Also concerned with right of way impacts to canopy and pump islands.
Response:  Comment noted.  The number, and location, of driveways will be determined during final design. One of the canopies on the property is immediately adjacent to the existing Right of Way on the project and may be impacted by the proposed project. Howver, every effort will be made to avoid or minimize property impacts during final design.
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